
 

 

 Welcome  
Wednesday News 

June 1, 2016 

11:00 A.M. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Community Standards 

(352) 751-3912 
 

Community Watch 
(352) 753-0550 

 
Property Management 

(352) 753-4022 
 

Finance 
(352) 753-0421 

 
Human Resources 

(352) 674-1905 
 

Public Safety 
(352) 205-8280 

 
Purchasing 

(352) 751-6700 
 

Recreation Administration 
(352) 674-1800 

 
Utility/Amenity 
(352) 750-0000 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts 
operate and other important community information. For 
additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be closed or have scheduled maintenance: 

 Chula Vista Golf Course 

The Chula Vista Golf Course will be closed through June 13th to allow the 
transition from cool season grasses to our native Bermuda grass. 

 Paradise Equipment Shed 

The equipment shed located at Paradise will be closed through late June for 
renovations.  Equipment can be checked out at the lower building of the Paradise 
Recreation Center. 

 Lake Sumter Boat Ramp 

The Lake Sumter boat ramp will be closed on June 2nd and June 3rd for general 
maintenance, including board and post replacement.  All water related activities 
(Dragon Boats, Sailing Club, etc.) will be cancelled.  This closure will not impact 
the boat tours. 

 Coconut Cove Billiards Room 

The Coconut Cove Billiards Room will be closed to resurface the tables June 8th 
through June 10th. 

Golf View Dock Replacement 

The installation of the piling support system is substantially complete.  The       
project is on schedule to be complete August 2016.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 

Parking Lot Maintenance 

Over the next several weeks, sealcoating and striping will occur in the parking lots 
located in Lake Sumter Landing.  A section of parking lot will be closed while the 
work is performed.  Please use caution and pay attention to all directional         
signage.  A tentative work schedule and a map of each location impacted is located 
below.  If you have any questions, please contact District Property Management at 
(352) 753-4022. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 

Several Executive Golf Courses throughout the community will be closed this     
summer to renovate the greens.  Weather permitting, the courses are scheduled to 
open in Fall 2016.  

 El Santiago 

 Hawkes Bay 

 Tarpon Boil 

 Redfish Run 

 Saddlebrook (scheduled to close on June 4th) 

 Bonita Pass (scheduled to close on June 6th) 

We apologize for the inconvenience. 

Villa Road Maintenance  

Double micro surfacing will take place on the following villa roads beginning on June 
20, 2016.  This schedule may be adjusted due to unforeseen circumstances, including 
weather.  Each home impacted by this work will be notified exactly when the work is 
scheduled to take place in their area along with specific safety instructions.  Please 
use caution and follow all directional signage and workers.  If you have any questions 
or would like additional information, please contact District Property Management at 
(352) 753-4022. 
 
June 20, 2016 

Biscayne Villas in District 8 

Villa De La Roma in District 2 

June 21, 2016 

Villa Valdosta in District 3 

June 22, 2016 

Villa Alexandria in District 3 



 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 

The quality of wildlife and recreation opportunities in The Villages continues to grow 
as fish were stocked or restocked in four ponds within Florida’s Friendliest 
Hometown! The species of fish added were young fingerling Bass and Bluegill, which 
were provided by an aqua cultural company in North Central Florida.  The ponds 
that received the fish include Ashland, Calumet Grove, Golfview, and Lake Mira Mar.  

 
As a friendly reminder in regards to all fishing accessible ponds in The Villages, 
please keep the following in mind: 

The District practices catch and release.  Catch and release is defined as, “a 
practice within recreational fishing intended as a technique of conserva-
tion.   After capture, the fish are unhooked and       
returned to the water before experiencing serious 
exhaustion or injury.” This definition goes hand in 
hand with our core values.   

All fishermen are required to comply with federal, state 
and local laws, statues and ordinances. 

Fishing is permitted in any area that can be reached 
without crossing over or trespassing on privately 
owned property, golf courses or areas with “No   
Public Access” signs posted.  

Fishing is prohibited in Lake Sumter, Harmeswood or other areas with “No 
Fishing” signs posted.   

For additional information on fishing in The Villages, please visit our website, 
www.DistrictGov.org. 



 

 

  

A Message From... 

Office of Management and Budget 
The District Boards will be approving their FY16-17 Proposed Budgets and maintenance                  
assessments rates at their June Board meetings. Florida State Statutes require that a Proposed 
Budget and Proposed Maintenance Assessments be approved no later than June 15th of each year.  
The meetings for Districts 5 – 8 have been moved to this Friday in order to meet that requirement. 
 
After spending hours reviewing and discussing budgets during the May Budget Workshops, NONE  
of the Districts will increase their maintenance assessment rates in their FY16-17 Proposed Budget!  
 
The FY16-17 Proposed Budgets and maintenance assessment rates will be approved at the June 
Board meetings as listed below: 
 

Friday,  June 3rd @ District – Large Conference Room 
District  5  -    8:00 a.m. 
District  6  -    9:30 a.m. 
District  8  -    11:30 a.m. 

 
Wednesday,  June 8th @ District – Large Conference Room 

VCCDD       -   2:00 p.m. 
District 11 -   3:00 p.m. 

 
Thursday,  June 9th @ District – Large Conference Room  

District  7  -    8:00 a.m. 
SLCDD  -     10:00 a.m. 
BCDD    -    11:30 a.m. 
District  9 -  1:30 p.m. 
District 10 -  3:00 p.m. 

 
Friday,   June 10th @ Savannah Recreation Center 

District  1 -    8:00 a.m. 
District  2 -    9:30 a.m. 
District  3 – 11:00 a.m. 
District  4 -    1:30 p.m. 

 
It is important to note that the proposed maintenance assessment rates that are approved in June 
cannot increase when the final rates are adopted in September. 
The rates can stay at the same level as or decrease from the proposed rates.  

  
Residents are encouraged to provide input during the Budget Process. You can do so by attending 
any of the Budget workshops, monthly board meetings, contacting a Board member or contacting 
Janet Tutt or Barbara Kays, Budget Director at 751‐3939 or email Barbara at                                      
Barbara.Kays@Districtgov.org. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Service Announcement Provided by the 
Florida Department of Health 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Service Announcement Provided by the 
Florida Department of Health 



 

 

Notification of Landowner Election 

AMENITY AUTHORITY COMMITTEE (AAC) 
 

 

A Landowner Election will be held on November 8, 2016 for the following Seats: 

 

Village Community Development District No. 3 

Village Community Development District No. 4 
 

The Amenity Authority Committee advises the Village Center Community Develop-
ment District on matters relating to Amenity Facilities, Amenity Fees and services     
related to Amenity Facilities and Amenity Fees. 

 

If you are interested in having your name placed on the ballot for the 2016 Landowner 
Elections to become the representative for your District, you must complete the           
Official Statement of Eligibility for the Amenity Authority Committee.  The             
qualifying period will begin Monday, June 6, 2016 and ends on Friday, 
June 17, 2016 at 5 p.m.  The form is available at the Reception Desk of the District 
Office located at 984 Old Mill Run in Lake Sumter Landing (entrance to the District 
Office is in the breezeway across from Starbuck’s) or on the District website 
www.districtgov.org.    Applicants must be a landowner and a resident of the District 
they are interested in representing.  

 

 For additional information, please contact Jennifer McQueary, District Clerk at          
352-751-3939 or e-mail at Jennifer.mcqueary@districtgov.org  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did You Know?? 



 

 

 

 


